COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

November 7, 2011

TO:

Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman



Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:
Frank Busalacchi, Acting Director, Department of Transportation and Public Works

SUBJECT:
Public Hearing on Milwaukee County’s Section 85.21 Grant Application 

OPENING STATEMENT BY THE CHAIRMAN

The Committee on Transportation, Public Works & Transit will now conduct a public hearing on the subject of Milwaukee County’s application for a state grant in the amount of $2,205,827 under Section 85.21 of the Wisconsin Statutes – the Specialized Transportation Assistance Program for Counties.  The state grant is proposed to be used during 2012 to support Transit Plus and one transportation program for the elderly offered through the Department on Aging.

Persons wishing to speak today on this particular subject should secure a witness identification slip to give to the clerk.  Please limit your comments to the two projects proposed in the grant application.

